Corowa Swim-In 1992
Corowa has been again, for the thirteenth time, ratters and green blooded collectors (and yellow this year) gathered in the Ball Park Caravan Park on the Murray River.

Dave Brown loaded his Ferret onto his Mazda Car Carrier as it is cheaper on fuel for the run down (but not on the tyres is it Dave?) Geoff Denniss and I ventured south by Jeep heading first to Yass then via Wee Jasper to Tumut to meet up with 3 other Jeeps in Tumut. New members Phil Jenkins of Talbingo, Bill Lowther of Tumut, on his maiden voyage in his new restoration with Greg Malone of Tumut making a third. John Knox from Tumut didn’t have his Jeep finished so rode shotgun. Phil and Greg towed trailers (empty, hoping for bargains?)

At Corowa further members were found with vehicles including Ian Styles and his Stake Side Ford and Reg Butler with co-driver Mitchell Groves in GPA yet again Tim Vibert traveled the considerable distance from home by ex Army falcon ute to ease the pain. Lyle Gardner was in his Jeep. Those spied in camo and/or concealed vehicles included Mr and Mrs P Hart, Mr and Mrs Warwick Lord, Mr and Mrs Ian Ratcliffe and Junior, Jan Thompson, Mark Giles, Graham Thomas, Don Campbell and Allan Cox. Bob Watson was noticed, apparently seen hunting at Uptons, and getting one or two boot loads to take home and Len Watkins and Les Bell were also traveling in comfort.
Keith Adam brought along his truck, a dead Range rover aboard (any offers Keith?) and many goodies to sell from bed lamps (?) to new Blitz canvas office (nice canvas!) Chev Blitz gasket sets to fuel pump reconditioning set. These were offered for sale Saturday with James Swan of VMVC having a large range of manuals at reasonable prices and SH Jeep tyres at $20 each. Colin Anderson had a set of NOS Jeep bead lock rings at $10 amongst other selected specials also saw 2 OK combat wheels at $20 each. Jeep radiator and guards.

In the street parade to Rutherglen and Corowa we were well out numbered with more than 30 vehicles taking part just a few down on the 40 odd last year, with a number of new restorations included this year. By the way if anybody finds a Ford scripted rudder in or near the Murray River they might let Reg Butler know. GPA’s do not steer well by front wheels alone and also leak like a sieve, don’t they Mitchell? GPA owners note: the rudder can fall off without notice, perhaps a large split pin could be added?
Saturday night’s dinner was held at VMVC member Glen Stone’s Rutherglen shed with ‘Maggie Mottram’s Melodramas’ again featured.
The 14th Corowa is to be held same time same place next year, after the Victorian Labour Day weekend at the river caravan park next to the bridge. See you there!

Tom Rolfe AMVCS
